

Kenley Weekly News 9th December 2022



Diary Dates

Next week is an extremely busy week, and we are really excited about everything we have planned. To give you an overview of what is happening every day and what the children will need, we have listed events for each day below:



Monday 12th - Carol Service at All Saints Church

All children should wear full school uniform. We will be leaving school at 9.30 am and returning before lunch. Classes who have PE on Mondays should bring in trainers to change into later for PE.

Tuesday 13th—Infants Pantomime Trip to Redhill

All children should come in full school uniform and bring in a packed lunch. The coach will be leaving school promptly at 9.10 am. Children will return to school at approximately 1.00 pm and will eat their packed lunch at school. If your child suffers from travel sickness, please give them travel sickness medication before school.

Wednesday 14th—Kenley's Got Talent and School Christmas Dinner

If your child is having school Christmas dinner, you must have already booked this meal on ParentPay. There will be no alternative meals available on this day, so if you have not booked a Christmas meal please send in a packed lunch.

Our Kenley Talent Show will take place in the afternoon. This is an in-house event and we are unable to accommodate parents. Auditions have taken place in the classes and the finalists have already been chosen. Those children who are performing in the final may bring in a costume or change of clothes for their performance.

Thursday 15th—Christmas Jumper Day, iRock Assembly and Class Parties

Children may wear their own clothes with a Christmas jumper. The iRock Concert will take place at 9.30 am. Parents of those pupils attending iRock lessons are invited to come and watch their children perform. Class parties will take place in the afternoon. These are being organised by your class reps and contributions will have already been requested.

Friday 16th—Christingle Service

Our final school assembly of the term is the Christingle assembly, where Class 6 share the traditions of the Christingle and the choir perform Christmas carols. This is an in-house event and we are unable to accommodate parents. We will be finishing school after lunchtime and children should be collected at 1.30 pm. If you unable to collect at this time, please either make arrangements for your child to attend after school club or be collected by another adult. If your child will be collected by another adult, please ensure the office is informed.

Pupils return to school on Wednesday 4th January.



<u>Implementation of a Trial Healthy School Street</u> <u>Scheme</u>

As you may be aware the Executive Mayor of Croydon decided on 12 October 2022 to trial a Healthy School Street scheme, servicing our school. The scheme is expected to become operational from January 2023, under an Experimental Traffic Management Order (ETMO). This will be for a maximum period of 18 months, of which the first 6 months is known as the ETMO Objection period.

Please see the attached information leaflet which we have received from the council.

Strep A

We have received information from Public Health Croydon regarding the recent increased cases of Strep A. Please see a copy of the letter which is attached.

Christmas Fair

The Christmas Fair was a great success and has raised just over £600.00.

Nativity

This week, children from Reception class, Class 1 and Class 2 performed the nativity "Lights, Camel, Action!" to the whole school and to parents. They have worked so hard on learning their lines, dance routines and singing. It was an amazing show. A huge thankyou to all of the infant teaching teams who worked so hard with the children to make the show a success, and also to the parents and carers who supported this amazing show.









